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Dear Brother Knights 

This is the last newsletter before the summer break.  

Hopefully it will be possible soon to lift the suspension of KT meetings within 

the Province and that Preceptories will be able to meet here again - starting 

in September.  

I heartily share your longing to be with our good friends again at a KT 

meeting - and there is much work to be done. 

However, it may well be that some members will not want to resume 

attending meetings immediately and that is fully understood. No pressure 

should be applied, as you know. Such members will be made extremely 

welcome  whenever they feel that the time is right for them. 

In the meantime, for the benefit of both those who resume meetings in 

September and those want to wait a little longer, a reminder ceremony will be 

re-enacted online on the last day of August at around 6.30pm.  

Details of how you can join those watching the demonstration will be sent out 

closer to the date. It will be a valuable opportunity to familiarise yourself once 

again with the beautiful ritual of the Templar Order. 

Certainly we shall continue to keep the newsletter going well into the autumn, 

but in the meantime, I hope that you have a very sunny and enjoyable 

summer and come back refreshed. 

Yours in the bonds of the Order                                                                        

R E Kt Paul Calderwood 

 

 

30 June 2021 

A little Knight Templar news does you good 

Staying in touch 

The Provincial Banner 

If you have you ever wondered about the coat of 
arms illustrated at the top of this page                    

(and the story that lies behind it)                             
then you will find a great deal is explained                
on the next page. 



The Provincial Prior’s Banner  

The story of its origins and elements                         

is described in the following extracts                        

drawn from the history book of the province           

which was published in 1989. 

The earliest record of a Superintendent for 
Knights Templar in Wales is dated 1810 and it 
relates to Benjamin Plummer. 
 
In 1869, V.E.Kt Talbot was Provincial Grand Commander for South Wales - 
a post which he held until his death in 1876, following which                        
no re-appointment was made.  
 
The area of Monmouth was later added to the Province of Somerset in 1889 
and then re-named the Province of Somerset and Monmouth. 
 
In 1914 South Wales was added to make it the Province of Somerset,         
Monmouth and South Wales - and so things continued for almost 40 years 
until the death in 1952 of the then Provincial Prior, V.E.Kt. Frederick Lace, 
whereupon a major change took place. 
 

On 12th June, 1953, a Special Meeting of the Province was called by 
the Sub-Prior in charge, E.Kt R Wilson Bartlett, at the Masonic Hall, Bath, 
for the purpose of “winding up” the old Provincial Priory of Somerset,     
Monmouthshire and South Wales before dividing it into two Provinces.    
Surprisingly enough, for such an important Meeting, only 37 Knights pre-
sented themselves but all the Preceptories were represented. 

The Provincial Sub-Prior was the Provincial Prior Nominate for        
Monmouthshire and South Wales, and the Registrar (E.Kt. G. Travers-
Biggs) was the Provincial Prior Nominate for Somerset.  

In his Address, the Sub-Prior congratulated E. Kt. G. Travers-Biggs, on 
his appointment and wished him well. Despite the division of the Province 
there would always be a close affinity and future fraternal visits between the 
two new Provinces. 

E.Kt R Wilson Bartlett was installed 18 days later as Provincial Prior for 
Monmouth and South Wales at Cardiff Masonic Hall under the banner of 
Morganwg Preceptory by Lord Harris, the Most Eminent and Supreme 
Grand Master. 

Then, at the meeting of the Province in 1956 at Newport, Mon, the   
Provincial Prior announced that he had given much thought to the owner-
ship of the Provincial Prior’s Banner and he had decided to make a present 
of it to the Province, together with the letters from the Clerks of the Councils 
of Glamorgan, Pembroke, Carmarthenshire and Monmouthshire, authorising 
the use of their County shields upon the Prior’s Banner.  

He then handed this beautiful Banner and letters into the safe keeping 
of the Provincial Vice-Chancellor, E. Kt. Alban J. Rees, to be held on behalf 
of the Province of Monmouth and South Wales. 

This presentation came as a complete surprise to the members of     
Provincial Priory and it was accepted with grateful thanks.  

The Banner would be held at the Newport Masonic Hall and insured by 
the Treasurer. The letters would be in the keeping of the Provincial Vice-
Chancellor. The Sub-Prior thanked the Prior warmly for his gift and wished 

him good health to preside over them for many years to come. Just two 
years later, however, the Provincial Prior answered the call of the Great 
Captain of our Salvation. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Local news 
 
I am very grateful to The Great Prelate, R.E.Kt Revd 
Malcolm Lane, who keeps me supplied with valuable 
information. 
 
The following article, which he sent to me, I thought  
would be of special interest because of its references to 
the Crusades, monastic history and Welsh connections. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The date of the pilgrimage this year is 21 August and if 
you would like to read more about Father Ignatius and 
this subject a visit to the Father Ignatius Memorial Trust 

website is warmly recommended. 
 
 
The above article is reproduced from - and with grateful acknowledgment to - 
The Four Churches Magazine published at Abergavenny. 
 
 

https://fatherignatius.org.uk/

